
ECC166ESSINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

ESSINGTON COMMUNITY CENTRE – MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

MINUTES of the Management Committee meeting held on Monday 3rd April 2017 at 7.00 pm at Council Chamber Essington Community Centre.

PRESENT             Councillor D J Clifft J P (Chairman)  Councillor M North(Vice-chairman)
                               Councillor M Cole                               
                               Councillor R Bradburn                        Councillor B Tarbuck           
                               Councillor M Billingsley                     Councillor P Lever
                               Councillor K Pace                               Councillor C Steel      
                               Councillor J Smallman                        Councillor B Whitehouse          
The Chairman Councillor David Clifft J P opened the meeting and welcomed Members.
TENNANTS – None
1.   ApologiES
Councillors Denise Clifft ,Albert Gibbons & Denise James tendered their apologies.
2.   DECLARATION OF INTERESTS - none
3.   Minutes of last meeting held oN 6th February 2017
The minutes were proposed by Councillor Beryl Tarbuck seconded by Councillor Bob Bradburn  as an accurate record and carried.
4.   Matters arising from the minutes of the last meeting - None
5.   centres

The Pavilions – Councillor Mavis North(Vice-chairman) commented n using the Pavilion for a council meeting, as we have not used it for this purpose for a while.

Teddybears Nursery – no comments

Long Lane - Open Space – The Chairman commented  about the continuous problem with fly tipping in the gateway to the site.  The overhead has now been repaired and is in full working order.
Long Lane – Wryley FC – no comments
High Hill – A meeting with the Committee of  ERUFC has been arranged for Friday 7th April @ 6pm.
Westcroft – Hedgerow @ Playing Fields – Members discussed layering the hedgerow, the clerk will contact the Forrest of Mercia.  Councillor Chris Steel commented on the litter on the field, a litter pick will be done.
Essington Community Centre:

Intruder Alarm Telephone Line -.proposed by Councillor Mandy Cole seconded by Councillor Beryl Tarbuck and carried.

Bar Facility – Members discussed the proposed new facility  and outlined the details, licensing hours to remain as now, commission to be as follows o% for the 1st 3months, 10% for the next 6th months and then 15% proposed by Councillor Chris Steel seconded by Councillor Ken Pace and carried.
Tearoom – The Chairman commented that the shelving is now complete and the dishwasher is fully working.  The Sunday opening commenced on the 2nd April and the takings were encouraging.
Brownshore Preschool  ​- no payments received towards the outstanding rent.
6.  ECC – Phase 11 Refurbishment – Members discussed the next phase but this will be considered in more details after the end of year finance figures are available.
7.  Finance
The Clerk presented to the meeting statements of receipts and payments up to the 28th February 2017 for all centres,
Essington Community Centre – proposed by Councillor June Smallman seconded by Councillor June Smallman and carried, Councillor Chris Steel voted against the proposal.
The Pavilions Broad Lane – proposed by Councillor Mavis North(Vice-Chairman)  seconded by Beryl Tarbuck and carried.
Long Lane Open space –  proposed by Chairman and carried.
Long Lane Teddy Bears – proposed by Chairman and carried.
High Hill – proposed by Councillor Ken Pace seconded by Councillor Mandy Cole and carried.   
Tea Room – proposed by Councillor Maureen Billingsley seconded by Councillor Mandy Cole and carried, Councillor Chris Steel voted against the proposal.
8.  Date of next meeting

The next meeting will be on Monday 5th June 2017 at 7.00pm
9.  CLOSURE
CHAIRMAN:





DATE:
